
Hello,
This is the initial board report for Babb Elementary for the 2022-2023 school year. We are all 
very excited for the upcoming school year. Our new custodian Savannah Hannon has been 
working diligently all summer to ensure that our staff and students have a clean and safe 
learning environment. Our cook Kim Walker will be returning this school year along with our 
invaluable teacher assistants Samantha Devereaux and Bobbi Jo Powell. The teachers Jo Ann 
Powell and Suzanne Augare will be spending portions of August participating in PD, trainings 
and conferences at the state wide and district levels to fully implement our instructional 
framework effectively and efficiently in their K-2 and 3-6 classrooms. 

Jo Ann will also be taking on the newly formed Lead Teacher position. In this position Jo Ann 
will provide leadership and management for instructional coaching, assessments, and family 
connections. I will continue as the Babb principal and fulfill all administrative duties including 
providing Jo Ann ongoing support and guidance in her new role. We look forward to working 
with more students than we have over the previous two years as our registration will begin in 
early August and hopefully will match our student projections. In closing, I am very proud of the 
additions and changes made to Babb Elementary over the past 3 years as this hard work has 
placed a high quality tier 1 education along with a fortified MTSS to provide all stakeholders with 
a connected and supportive school experience. There will be more details and plan summaries 
over the next board agendas. I wish the Board of Trustees, BPS administrators and all BPS staff 
and students a healthy and positive school year.

Dennis Juneau 
Babb Elementary Principal 


